
 

 

 

 

Celebrating British Science Week with a Planetarium in school We had an amazing morning in school last 
week when each class explored our universe inside a giant planetarium. Classes 1 and 2 learnt more about the  
planets of our solar system whilst Classes 3 and 4 discovered the origin of matter and DNA. It was great fun too! 

An Engineering STEM Workshop for Classes 3 and 4 also featured in our Science week. We worked with 
three engineers from STEM Net, learning about careers in engineering and constructing our own giant tetrahedron                
pyramid. We learnt lots about problem solving and team work. See pictures on our Class pages to follow. 
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The Hobbit Theatre Performance in school The whole school enjoyed a wonderful theatre performance 
which was kindly funded by Friends of School. We heard the story of the Hobbit, Bilbo Baggins and his                   
adventures with Gandalf the Wizard and the dwarves. There were some amazing special effects with a spider 
and a dragon. Also inspirational drama, songs and dances. The theatre company visit each year and on each             
occasion Class 4 children also take part in a theatre workshop. They learnt about technical, artistic and dramatic 
aspects of theatre production. 
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Finish for Easter Holidays Friday 31st March 

Return to School for Summer Term  Monday 17th April  

Kiplin Hall Easter Holiday Children’s and Family                    
Activities Please see the flier at the end of this newsletter. 

Shelly’s Easter Holiday Club in school Please see the 
flier at the end of this newsletter. Shelly’s Holiday Club runs 
in school on Tuesday and Wednesday for each week of the 
holidays. Please book directly with Shelly. 

Mike Layfield Easter Holiday Sports Camps Please see 
the flier emailed home and at the end of this newsletter. 

Entitled to Free School Meals If you think this is               
something you may be entitled to, you can check on: 

https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/free-school-meals               
Please speak to Mrs Newton or me if you need any help 
with this.  

Open Pantry in the Parish  Food/toiletry items are freely 
available to anyone who might need them. Please visit St 
Mary’s Church, Bolton-on-Swale or St Paul’s Church, 
Brompton-on-Swale between 9am and 4pm  Monday to              
Friday where you may  freely select your own items. 

More highlights and photos from our classes are on the next   
pages.  

                                                                                                  
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any                 
queries.     

With my best wishes,    

Nicola Dobson      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Supporting your Year 6 child in preparation for SATs 
You can support your child in preparation for the tests by 
practising past papers on this website:                                               
https://primarytests.co.uk/   All Year 6 children have an 
individual login for this site. Mr Ramsbottom is also able to 
monitor your progress on this site. There are additional 
practice activities on our school website/Children/Class 4.  

Y6 SATS Test Dates 2023 Tuesday 9th May to Friday 
12th May 2023. If children are absent for any reason 
they would take the tests on their return to school. 

Thank you for supporting our Comic Relief Charity 
Day  The children enjoyed their ‘Danceathon’ and had 
fun wearing red clothes with some great Mr Men and Little 
Miss characters too! We raised £132 to support a range of 
charities. 

Clubs finish today for this term  There will be new 
booking lists for after the holidays. 

Easter Activities in school next week                                                 
Decorated Egg competition- decorate a hard boiled egg 
and enter our competition, there is a prize for each year 
group. Bring your decorated egg into the school hall next 
Thursday morning 30th March. 

Decorated Easter Bonnet competition - decorate 
an Easter bonnet and enter our competition, there is 
a prize for each year group. Bring your decorated bonnet 
into the school hall next Thursday morning 30th 
March. 

Easter Egg Tombola - bring 50p to school on               
Thursday 30th March and take part in the FoS                    
tombola. Everyone is a winner! 

Thursday 30th March Egg Rolling 2pm in the school 
playground. Bring a hard  boiled egg to school for 
rolling (separate from your decorated egg). Parents/
carers are welcome to watch the egg rolling at 2pm. There   
will be a prize for the egg which rolls the furthest in each 
year group. Refreshments and cake stall organised by 
FoS. Donations of cakes requested by FoS please. 

Class Photographs Friday morning 31st March. All 
children to wear school uniform  (no Class 2 PE kit).                                                 

Easter Service led by the children in St Mary’s Church 
at 2pm on Friday 31st March.  All welcome. All the            
children will be taking part in the service; singing, reading 
or dramatizing parts of the Easter story.             
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Class 2 held their Class Assembly this week and                
everyone enjoyed sharing all their learning, in particular their 
History work on Toys and their Geography work on Kenya. 

Class 1 shared their learning this term with the whole 
school and their parents and carers in an excellent Class 
Assembly last week. 
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 Class 3 enjoyed sharing all their learning with everyone in their Class Assembly last week. A highlight was their 
Indian Dancing, inspired by their visit to the Hindu Temple and Bombay Stores in Bradford. They had a great time as 
engineers for the day too! 
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 Class 4 have had a great term of sporting success, gaining 3rd place in the recent Tag Rugby Tournament. In 
British Science Week they welcomed engineers from STEM Net and learnt lots about possible careers in engineering. 
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